THE MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING

AND THE

MEETING OF PARISHIONERS FOR THE ELECTION OF 

CHURCHWARDENS HELD

AT CHAILEY St PETER’S ON SUNDAY 

MAY 9th 2021 AT 11.20 A.M.

The Chairman welcomed the 27 parishioners to the meeting.

1. The Meeting opened with Prayer.
2. Election of Churchwardens. Mrs Christine Peckett and Mrs Teresa Wenban were nominated and ELECTED. 
3. Apologies were received from: Mrs Fanthorpe, Mrs Jones and Mr& Mrs J Smith.
4. The Minutes of the 2020 APCM were AGREED and signed by the Chairman.

5. The 2021/22 Electoral Roll was received, Mrs Christine Peskett the Electoral Roll Officer reported a roll of 91, it was 95 in 2020.
6. Annual Report The report which had been circulated outlines the work of the parish over the previous year including the interregnum ending on 17th January 2021 with the licensing of Rev’d Paul Mundy. The report was ADOPTED by the meeting.
7. Financial Report The Treasurer, Mr Anthony Meadows, reported that in 2020 the unrestricted funds had a surplus of £13,948 (a surplus of £3,068 in 2019) with income down by £3,498 and expenditure down by £11,743 helped by a rates rebate on the rectory. After taking into account the deficit carried forward from 2019, the surplus of £5,199 is the carry forward for 2020. The total from all three funds, including restricted and endowment, decreased from £87,254 in 2019 to £80,421in 2020. He commented that the investment income had held up well gaining £6,311 in 2020.
8. External Examiner. Mr Christopher Pexton was thanked for examining the Financial Statements of the PCC for the year 2020 and, it being indicated that he would be willing to continue this service, the Meeting APPROVED his appointment as examiner for the current year.
9. Report on the fabric, goods and ornaments of the parish Christine Peckett , as Churchwarden, reported that since March 2020 the Church had closed during lockdowns and in the autumn for refurbishment. During the year interregnum services continued supported by a number of priests, in particular Fr Michael Martin and including virtual and radio relayed services. The Chapel at Chailey Heritage was used during the refurbishment. The Church reopened on 6th December 20202 and the refurbishment work is now complete. The rectory has now been taken over by the Diocese which has meant moving the parish office into the Church and storage being found with help of Mrs Sarah Tillard. Within the Church new cupboards have been provided for choir robes and the repair café. She clarified that following the refurbishment the inventory needed to be revised. The leadership and hard work of Anthony Meadows and his wife Pippa was recognised with a gift. She also reported that Rev’d Paul Mundy was licensed in the Church porch on 17th January 2021.  The Churchwardens’ report was RECEIVED.
10. Matters discussed at the PCC. The Secretary reported that since the APCM in August 2020 there had been 4 virtual meetings of the PCC with 100% attendance. The PCC had spent much of its time in discussion on issues relating to the interregnum which is now over; planning the building work which is now complete; the use of the Church; the Diocesan Audit and a Mission Grant. The report was RECEIVED.
11. Report of the Uckfield Deanery Synod. Anthony Meadows reported the meetings had been disrupted by Covid-19 but an interesting meeting on mental health had taken place. A new lay chair and secretary had been appointed. The report was RECEIVED.
12. Matters of Parochial and Church interest. Reports were received from: Mrs Maryjane Corver as safeguarding officer reported that there had been no safeguarding issues in 2020; the choir which has continued to practice via zoom and they thanked Andy Rees for his support; the flower arranging group that had managed Christmas and Easter full decorations; the bell ringers who sadly lost a member to Covid-19 in January and now has 9 members; the lunch club that has been unable to meet; the Prayer group has continued individually and by phone and the toddler group has restarted with 4 families.
13. Election of a representative to the Deanery Synod. Mr Anthony Meadows was co-opted to the Deanery Synod as Treasurer in 2014. The Deanery suggested that he become a full member. As there is an unused representative place Anthony Meadows was ELECTED for a period of two years.

14. Election of Parochial Church Councillors. Mr Charles Kemp and Mr Peter Martin were ELECTED for a period of three years. 
15. Sidespeople those on the current rota were APPOINTED ‘en bloc’.
16. Any other business. There was no other business.
17. Chairman’s Remarks. 
Rev’d Paul Mundy explained how the Bishop’s plan had brought about him becoming the Priest in Charge of Chailey St Peter for the next 5 years building on the collaboration between Newick, Barcombe and Chailey. He thanked Any Rees for providing music to share during the lockdown. He recognised that the Church had been in the very good hands of the Churchwardens and Treasurer during the interregnum.
18. Prayer. The meeting ended with grace 12.10 p.m.
